and between elementary-middlehigh school is not consistent among schools in the district. It was hoped that the group could arrive at a set of suggestions that could be presented to the administration in hopes of improving the situation.

Among the suggestions presented after discussion were:

- Students should meet their teacher for the following year during their spring Individual Education Plan (IEP) meeting.
- A general education teacher from the next grade level should be present at a student's spring IEP meeting.
- Students who respond negatively to confusion should be offered the opportunity to start school a few days after the beginning of classes in the fall.
- Younger students should have someone to greet them on arrival in a new situation.
- Teachers should read IEPs and classroom summaries before meeting new students. Classroom summaries include information on goals and modifications for the individual.
- General education teachers should be encouraged to have weekly meetings with parents to discuss concerns and progress.
- Efforts should be made to develop an orientation program to

introduce parents to the special education program and the IEP process. This should include an explanation of the terminology used in meetings. Michelle Nay, the district's parent liaison for the special education program, suggested that she be provided with names and contact information for newly identified students in the program.

- Parents should be provided with quantifiable data at the beginning and throughout the school year. Confusion arises when students are given different tests from year to year.
- All students should be introduced to the principal of their school.
- Students should be offered the opportunity to meet students who are a year ahead to learn about organizing themselves and time.
- Soon after a transition there should be a follow-up meeting to determine its success.

Director's report

Director of Exceptional Student Services Mary Anne Fleury said that the district has completed its audit with the Colorado Department of Education and has been judged compliant in most categories.

The district had previously been determined to have a dispro-

portionate representation of students in the special education program due to their race and ethnicity. This situation has been corrected and continues to be monitored.

Other past weaknesses have been the timeliness of submitting data to the state and insufficient notice of IEP meetings. The department continues to work on these

Fleury also explained the process through which special education students entering high school begin a process of working toward personal goals in their adult lives. The program develops a list of these goals that is updated annually and a list of means by which the goals may be reached through age-appropriate means. The district is tasked with determining the needs and desires of the students and monitoring their progress through high school and the transition program that takes them to age 21.

The Special Education Advisory Committee meets at 6:30 on the second Wednesday of the month in the district's Learning Center, 146 Jefferson St., Monument. Due to the winter break, the committee will meet on Jan. 16.

Harriet Halbig may be reached at harriethalbig@ocn.me.

assandra Zink photography

Mention this ad for Buy-One-Get-One Half Off photography sessions

Engagements - Weddings Senior Portraits - Families Maternity



www.cassandrazink.com 719-778-0742

Get Your Mind in the Gutter

With winter upon us and the holidays over, now is the time to get your mind in the gutter. If your gutters are full of ice and snow, call the experts at Gutter Helmet. Our company, Gutter Helmet of the Pikes Peak Region can help you with those icicles and ice dams that are causing very dangerous areas that you or your guests can slip on.

Gutter Helmet has an exclusive product called Hidden Heat Cable that can be installed on your home and will melt away your troubles. This product is far superior to what you get at other stores. Hidden Heat Cable is a top of the line product and it works. Protect your home from WATER DAMAGE!

Give us a call today for a free estimate on Hidden Heat Cable.



719.495.2673 www.GutterHelmetColoradoSprings.com

PALMER LAKE (Cont. from 1)

The town still has 24-houra-day police coverage, however, and the Fire Department hopes to hire a new chief in January.

The trustees unanimously approved the budget for the Water Department, which is an enterprise fund. The 2013 water budget includes increases in the base rate and in three tiers for water use. The use rate increases were not included as additional projected revenue in the budget, but customers' total average payments for water will rise due to the higher rates and continued high water use during the ongoing drought.

The total projected water enterprise fund revenues and expenses for 2013 are both \$990,000.

The trustees approved the remainder of the 2013 town budget by a vote of 5-1, with Roads Trustee Jeff Davis opposed. Residents and trustees asked questions about the bottom line and having to vote on this version of the budget that trustees and audience members hadn't seen until the meeting. The new budget had to include the emergency reserve funds, which made it initially appear to be 40 percent higher than last year's, but the operating budget is about \$90,000 (7 percent) higher than 2012's. Davis said, "I don't know enough (about it) to approve it."

The 2013 Palmer Lake town budget summary:

- \$1.38 million 2012 estimated total general fund revenue*
- \$1.20 million 2012 estimated total general fund

expenses*

- \$1.83 million 2013 total projected revenues (including emergency reserve funds)
- \$1.83 million 2013 expenses (the actual operating budget does not include emergency reserves but the operating budget was not a line item in the budget presented)
- \$642,000 2012 estimated actual general fund ending balance*
- \$642,000 2013 budgeted beginning total general fund balance*

* Calculated totals - no estimated values were listed, presented, discussed, or approved for these specific line items

Trustees approve water budget and rates for 2013

Town Accountant Linda Ousnamer said, "We broke it into two budgets to be approved, since the water budget is an enterprise fund and has to be separate." It is no longer possible for town departments to borrow from each other's fund balances as they have in the past.

Resident Christe Ramshur asked about the increase in the

rthodontics

Gerard P. Timmins, D.D.S., M.S. **Orthodontic Specialist**

- ✓ Complementary Initial
- ✓ Personalized Care— One patient at a time
- ✓ Doctor performs treatment.
- ✓ All ages welcome.
- √ 25 years providing care in the Tri-Lakes area.
- ✓ Flexible payment plans.
- ✓ Most insurance accepted including military.
- ✓ Conveniently located near LPMS and PRHS.

488-2806 ... We've moved to 1880 Willow Park Way, Monument

American Association of Orthodontists









10th Annual 11-Day Costa Rica Rainforest Outward Bound School Adventure

May 30 - June 9, 2013 Ages 15-18

Leadership development Challenging outdoor activities Multi-day backpacking Canopy tree climb • Zip lining White water rafting Waterfall rappelling Beach activities Cultural experiences Home-stays • and More!

Informational Meeting Wed., Jan. 16, 4 p.m.

Community Room, D38 Admin. Building, Monument. Please attend to learn more.

Contact Deb Breazzano at breazzano@aol.com or (719) 495-6495.

Discounted rate: \$1,275 + airfare (approx. \$650) includes all expenses. Reg. Deadline: Feb 1.



